

Dear Parent/Carers

SEND Support at Oasis Academy Lord's Hill

At Oasis Academy Lord's Hill, we have a strong ethos based on an overarching theme of inclusion. We are committed to helping all students flourish regardless of their starting point, complexity or need. We vehemently believe that all students deserve the very best quality of education.

Within our SEND department located on the second floor, we have a qualified SENCO, Vice Principal Mrs Alex Lowe, as well as a team of skilled Learning Support Assistants and a SEND Manager, Mrs Amanda Morgan. I am delighted to join this team as Assistant Principal for Inclusion, overseeing the SEND provision for our students. Our priority is to ensure that teaching is inclusive and supportive practices are embedded throughout the academy.

As part of our work to provide appropriate support for all students on the SEND register, we use an educational tool called Provision Mapping. This platform allows us to keep all students information in one place and means all staff can easily access information about their students to help them adapt their teaching. All students on the SEND register will have a 'pupil passport' created through Provision Mapping. This document outlines students' needs from their own perspective and offers strategies to help teachers support them in the classroom.

If you have any queries regarding the SEND support at Oasis Academy Lord's Hill, please email SEND@oasislordshill.org.

Yours faithfully

Ms Laura Brunt

Assistant Principal: Inclusion

Principal - Mr Benjamin Bond

Oasis Academy Lord's Hill Romsey Road, Southampton, SO16 8FA

Tel: 023 8039 3660 Email: info@oasislordshill.org www.oasisacademylordshill.org















Oasis Academy Lord's Hill is sponsored by Oasis Community Learning www.oasiscommunitylearning.org - part of Oasis UK.







